     The News From Seminole Heights United Methodist Preschool 
 September 2023       6111 Central Ave.; Tampa, FL 33604                 (813) 232-8231


SHUMPS will be Closed on September 4th for Labor Day… Hope you have a restful time.
SHUMPS “Remind” Notifications…

     We use “Remind” to let you know when there are upcoming meetings and events such as early closures, or hurricane information, etc. Mrs. Waleska has set this up for everyone. If you have not received anything regarding “Remind”, please let us know. Thanks!
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Registration Forms and Flu Forms Past Due …

All families must fill out new 2023-24 registration forms as well as the flu and distracted driver forms this week. Come by the office to pick up the forms. This makes sure that we have updated contact numbers as well as any other information that may have changed.  The flu and distracted forms are required to be signed yearly. 

Severe Weather and SHUMPS…  
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Safety in the Parking Lot

· Hold your child’s hand in the parking
lot. 
· Make sure your child does not run 
ahead or behind you. 
· Drive slowly in our parking lot. This 
is 
to keep children and their families’ safe 
going to and from the building.
· Follow the entrance and exit arrows.
· Do not leave your car running.
·  NEVER leave children unsupervised  in 
the cars alone
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      Book orders are due on September 15. This is a wonderful opportunity to give your child a gift that will last a lifetime – the gift of reading. We earn points for every dollar spent so we can get more books for the school. If you want to buy a book or a cd and book to give to your child’s classroom, that would be wonderful.

     There are 2 ways to order. The first is to return the order form to the preschool office with a check. You may also order on-line at  www.scholastic.com/bookclubs and pay with a credit card. Here's how it works: SIGN UP at the web site. Class Activation Code: HWWZQ. On the parent page, click the "Don't have a User Name and Password?" link, then register for your own username and password. When prompted, enter the one-time Class Activation Code shown above. SELECT the books you'd like to order and the books will be delivered directly to the classroom.
MyOn Reader… 

     This is an interactive digital library that all families can utilize encouraging their children’s love of books. Many of you have been signed up in the past. If you have not or you have lost your log in information, stop by the office and we will set you up. You access this program at www.myon.com. Check it out.
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                  Social Media…
Please check our website www.shumps.org. Follow us on Facebook Seminole Heights United Methodist Preschool and on Instagram @shumps_tampa. 
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     This is a parent paid extra program offered on Tuesdays for all children 2 – 5 years old. It is held on site at SHUMPS from September through May.  You pay Amazing Athletes directly for children to participate, if interested. Registration information can be found on-line at 
www.amazingathletes.com. 
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Kartwheel Kids Gymnastics Program…
Offered on Thursday morning for our Preschool  Twos through VPK children, This parent fee paid exercise program is an excellent way for children to stretch, run, skip, and cartwheel. Contact Mrs. Kelly at (813) 237-2889 or at kartwheelkids@yahoo.com to register.

Seminole Heights United Methodist Church offers free Dinner every Wednesday at 5:30. 

Messy Church September 6 and 27…

Messy Church is a fun time of worship just for kids! If your kids like Chapel with Pastor Tiffania, they will love Messy Church!

Teddy Bear Sleepover Saturday, Sept 23 starting at 5pm …

Open to children in K-5th grades

Join us for a night of “Teddy Bear” themed fun at this overnight sleepover in the church. Children will have dinner, play games, and watch a movie before bed. On Sunday morning, children will have breakfast and worship at the church. Email becca@semheights.com to sign up and for more info. 

Pumpkin Patch Set Up 
Saturday, Sept. 23 8am …

We need LOTS of helpers to make the Pumpkin Patch a success! Join us to start setting up for the big event!
Pumpkin Unloading Tuesday, October 3 3:30pm …

All ages are welcome to help unload the pumpkin truck as the Great Pumpkin Patch comes to life! Look out for a sign up link soon!
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Positive Behavior Support…

How can you teach your little one to handle big emotions like anger, frustration, and disappointment? Work on increasing her self-control with these strategies to help her think before she acts.
Talk it Out
Give your child words to use when he is upset. For example, if you can’t find your glasses, you might say, “I feel so frustrated! Where did I last have them?” Then, when he’s aggravated (say, he misplaced his favorite book), encourage him to use similar words. (“I feel mad because I want my book. I was looking at it in the living room – maybe it’s there.”) He’ll learn to talk through his problems and be less likely to yell or whine.

Think Ahead

Prepare for situation where self-control comes in handy. You could say, “We’re going to your cousin’s house. Let’s think about what you can do if she’s playing with a toy you want.” She may ask to join her or she could ask to play with another toy until she’s finished. Having a plan can help her avoid grabbing the toy or yelling at her cousin.
Calm Down

When your child begins to get upset, help him find ways to keep his cool. For instance, he might take a deep breath, count to five, or draw a picture. The distraction may be enough to settle him down. And once he’s used to these techniques, he’ll be able to do them without a reminder from you.
Looking Ahead…
IMPORTANT REMINDER… 

SHUMPS Closes at 5:00 p.m. – Thursday, October 5th 

COMING UP… Plan to join us on Friday, October 131h at 6:30 p.m. for a special Fall Open House. Lots of fun and games in every classroom. 

SHUMPS Parent Policy Reminders…

The following items are from your Parent 
Handbook and serve as a guide for parents. If you have questions, please check with the office. Thanks!

· Attendance 

· Drop Off Time – No later than 9:30 a.m.

· VPK Time – 8:30 a.m.

· If late due to doctor appointment, must bring doctor note or will not be admitted

· Must call office if child is going to be absent at any time
· Clocking In and Out

· Make sure you are following all the steps to clock in and out properly on the computer

· The last thing you should see when using the attendance program is a “thumbs up” Procedure Completed Successfully

· If your fingerprint does not “take”, then notify someone in the office so we can help you

· Communication folders 
· Please check them daily to find important information & children’s work

· Dress policy

· All children must wear closed shoes – no jellies or sandals

· Must have extra changes of clothes 

· Little girls in dresses need to wear shorts
· Entering and Exiting the Building

· Children are not allowed to push the door exit button. Train your child this is for adults only.

· Close the door firmly so a child cannot push the door open ahead of their parent

· Keep children with you at all times
· Hair clips/bands on younger children  

· These can be a choking hazard if removed from the hair by the child or a friend therefore, do not use with infants, toddlers, toddler transition twos children
· Hair bands which are elastic, if removed and put on the arm, can cut off circulation.

· Hallways
· Parents must keep children with them at all times when dropping off and picking up.

· Children, including siblings, may not be in the hallway unsupervised
· Healthy Meals and Snacks Requirements

· Must include meat or equivalent, grain, fruit, vegetable, milk

· Need to encourage children to drink less juice – no candy, gummies, etc. permitted

· Cut up food in small pieces so there is not a choking hazard

· Any food brought in for parties should be store bought because ingredients are listed on the packaging in case there is someone allergic to a particular item we will be able to catch it.

· Immunization and/or Physical Forms 

· Must be current in order for child to attend school. 

· Any child with an expired form will be excluded from the center until updated form received.

· School Age Children

· Make sure to notify the SHUMPS office if your child is absent or goes home early from the elementary school

· Our staff may not leave the elementary school until all children are accounted fo
· Sick Policy

· Pick up within one hour of being notified child is ill

· Must be fever free without medication and/or on antibiotics 24 hours to return
· No fever, vomiting, diarrhea, green or yellow discharge, rash or communicable disease

· Notify teacher if child has been hurt or sick overnight or over the weekend (this would include things like mosquito bites, scratches, sunburn, bruises, cuts, scrapes, etc.)
· If a child is not able to participate fully in class activities due to not feeling good, then parents will be called to pick up.

· The Director makes the final decision if a child is allowed to be at school. This supersedes a doctor’s note.

· Tuition Payments
· Payments are due through Tadpole app. 
· Tuition is due on Monday and late after 5:30 p.m. on Tuesday at which time there will be a $10 late fee assessed.
· Any child whose tuition is not paid in full for one week will be excluded from school on Monday of the following week

· Vacation after 3 months attendance 
· Taken as a full week out of the center 

·  Must notify office in writing
· Must be paid in full on tuition prior to vacation
· Valuables (toys, earrings, necklaces) – please do not allow children to bring

· Choking hazard for little ones

· Can be lost or broken

· VPK Special Funding Programs

· If you are part of VPK, you must sign children in and out daily with accurate time and full signature on the appropriate folder at the front desk. Do not miss doing this!

· At the end of the month, a signature is required on a separate verification sheet on VPK. Do not sign earlier than the last school day of the month.
· Failure to follow these procedures can result in termination from the program
· Withdrawing from SHUMPS 

· If you decide to withdraw your child from

our school, you must give two weeks written notice or pay two additional weeks of tuition.
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

TO YOU …

Orin-September 3

Marisa-September 3

Hannah-September 5

Rowan – September 6

Charlotte B-September 9

Colton-September 10

Felicity – September 11

Evan – September 13

Wyatt-September 14
Emilio-September 15

Emory-September 18

Lucas-September 19

Emilia N- September 28


Seminole Heights United Methodist Preschool follows Hillsborough County Public School closures in case of severe weather such as Hurricanes. Always follow public radio, TV, and cable announcements & � HYPERLINK "http://www.sdhc.k12.fl.us" �www.sdhc.k12.fl.us�


(the public school district website) for current information on closures. 














